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Top officials of JNU Administration on 12.04.18 invited the office bearers of JNU Students
Union for a meeting and discussed their concerns mostly related to admission, attendance,
gender issues, reservation of seats and declaration of JNU EE results. All their queries were
clarified and concerns were addressed by the officials. The attendance rule of the University is
mandatory as per the UGC notifications of 2003, UGC fellowship conditions stipulated in the
appropriate claim forms, relevant UGC guidelines as well as the statutory provisions of JNU
Statute.

It was also clarified that the reservation policy, as per the Constitution of India and related rules
framed by the Parliament, are followed in the admissions processes in the university. It was
highlighted that admission process to select candidates starting from setting of question papers
till viva voce are done by various programmes/centres/schools in the university. The Admission
Branch has no role in the evaluation of candidates.

Students also expressed concern related to certain reported sexual harassment cases in JNU
campus. It was clarified that the University has ‘zero tolerance’ for any form of sexual
harassment and that an Internal Complaints Committee (ICC) exists to take up issues related to
sexual harassment. The students were advised to refer all the matters related to sexual
harassment to the ICC for timely disposal of cases.

Araut—

(Registrar)



